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July 30, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The 2010-2011 Transit budget adopted in Ordinance 16717, Section 131, includes Proviso P7 that reads, in part,:

“Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered unless, by August 1, 2010, the Transit division has transmitted and the Council has accepted by motion a report detailing the feasibility of implementing recycling and solar powered trash compaction at transit passenger facilities maintained by King County.
The Facilities Management Division (FMD) was also issued a similar proviso and both divisions were directed to collaborate and provide a joint report.  Staff from FMD and Transit have collaborated on the subject and have concluded that each division has substantially different waste collection needs.  Transit has many receptacles placed on the street right-of-way and at passenger facility locations scattered throughout the county serviced using mobile equipment.  FMD has fewer receptacles and they are generally placed in and around buildings and offices.  This report addresses the feasibility of implementing recycling and solar powered trash compaction at transit passenger facilities. 
Metro has determined it is feasible to test both recycling and solar powered trash compaction at transit passenger facilities. Transit proposes:

· A one-year demonstration of solar powered trash compaction at two locations on the Rapid Ride A line scheduled for implementation on Pacific Highway South this fall.  The purpose of the demonstration of solar trash compaction receptacles is to determine if the ability to compact trash at the bus stop level can reduce the cost of trash pickup by reducing the frequency of trash pickups at the site.  Secondary benefits could be a reduction in litter at bus zones from overflowing trash cans and reduced carbon emissions from trash collection vehicles. 

· A six-month demonstration of recycling at six major transit passenger facilities.  The purpose of the demonstration is to determine how to best collect recyclables, the value of recyclables collected, the types of facilities where it can be done most successfully, and the cost of such a program.

The costs of these demonstration projects are negligible and require only a small incremental investment in materials, and the findings could lead to future cost savings and efficiencies.

I look forward to working with the County Council in further discussions about the applicability of utilizing solar compacting receptacles and enhanced recycling programs.  If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
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